
MINUTES OF THE SELECTMEN’S MEETING 

TUESDAY, APRIL 27, 2010 

PEMBROKE HIGH SCHOOL, LEARINING LANE, PEMBROKE, MA 

 

PRESENT:  Arthur P. Boyle, Jr. (Chairman), Donal P. Anderson (Vice-Chairman), 

Willard J. Boulter, Jr. (Clerk), Lewis W. Stone (Selectmen), Daniel W. Trabucco 

(Selectmen), Edwin J. Thorne (Town Administrator), Diane M. Tobin (Executive 

Assistant). 

 

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. in a meeting room at the high 

school prior to Annual Town Meeting.  

 

ARTICLE 17:  Mr. Anderson moved, seconded by Mr. Stone, to use money from the 

Camp Pembroke Fund to pay for this article subject to there being enough money in that 

account to cover the cost of the requested traffic control equipment requested by the 

Emergency Management Director and Police Chief.   

    Voted favorably by a unanimous roll call vote. 5/0 

Mr. Anderson suggested submitting the cost of the signs for emergencies to FEMA as 

part of the flood expenses. 

 

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Mr. Boulter moved, seconded by Mr. Stone, to go into 

executive session to discuss contract negotiations.  

Voted favorably by a unanimous roll call vote. 5/0 

Executive session was opened at 6:40 pm and adjourned at 6:50 p.m. by a unanimous roll 

call vote. 

 

ARTICLE 28:  There was a brief discussion about the Selectmen’s position on the article 

for allowing the Town Administrator to sign the weekly warrants.  It was agreed that, if 

necessary, they would move to table action on this until after the Town Manager Article 

was voted. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.  

 

 

 

 


